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MEMBERS PRESENT
STAFF PRESENT
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 Michael Frost, JPA Staff
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Call to Order. The Local Task Force (LTF) meeting came to order at 8:30 AM.  


1. Open Time. Roger Roberts stated that the State Senate passed the Plastic Bag Bill.
Joan Irwin stated that she had been attending City Council and Special District meetings to promote the addition of residential food scrap composting for Mill Valley Refuse’s service areas.  Almonte Sanitary District was the only entity to not adopt the program.  Loretta Figueroa stated that the proposal did not include commercial material or a school that is within the Almonte Sanitary Districts’ service area and they are waiting for a more complete proposal.
Staff updated the LTF on the proposed FY 10/11 JPA Budget stating there is proposed additional $100,000 in funding to develop a Zero Waste Toolkit for member agencies, $300,000 for a grant program that will assist local agencies in adopting new Zero Waste Programs, $200,000 that will fund an outreach campaign, and funding for an additional staff position that will coordinate ZW activities and work with local municipalities.  The Local Task Force spoke in favor of the proposed FY 10/11 Budget and requested that their Chair send a letter of support to the JPA Board.
2. Approval of the March 3, 2010 JPA Local Task Force Minutes. M/s Figueroa, McCarron to approve the March 3, 2010 meeting minutes. Motion approved unanimously. 
3. Legislative Platform Approval. Staff reported that in October of 2009 the JPA Executive Committee requested the Local Task Force develop a Legislative Platform for the JPA to adopt.  A subcommittee of the LTF drafted a platform to allow staff to send letters of support for a variety of legislative topics.  The platform was discussed at prior LTF meetings and distributed for comments via email.  All comments were incorporated into the document. M/s, Gaffney, Haskell to approve the Legislative Platform and recommend adoption to the JPA Board.  The motion was unanimously approved.
4. Local Task Force Procedures. Staff reported that at the direction of the LTF staff compiled local municipalities’ Local Task Force Bylaws and Codes of Practice.  Based on these examples the LTF Chair drafted procedures that specify officer roles, membership makeup, voting requirements, purpose, and meeting frequency for the LTF.  The Procedures were discussed at the March Local Task Force Meeting, at a LTF Subcommittee meeting, and were circulated through email. M/s, McCarron, McCaffrey to approve the Local Task Force Procedures and recommend adoption to the JPA Board.  The motion was unanimously approved.
5. Communication Plan.  Staff reported that JPA Board members requested that the LTF develop a Communication Plan that will funded during the proposed FY 10/11 Budget year. Staff stated that they have received responses to an RFP for updating MarinRecycles.org and will work to include social media, iPhone applications and other tools.  Additionally, staff has contacted advertising agencies and discussed various costs and media types.  In May a subcommittee of the LTF discussed the issue and wants to move away from printed handouts and direct the public to the JPA’s website with a concise message. Patty Garbarino and Steve McCaffrey stated that the haulers are willing to disseminate information and work on a message to the public.  Matt McCarron suggested that the LTF receive a presentation from CalRecycle Local Assistance staff to provide information about possible contractors, programs, and discuss successful elements of State and Local programs.  David Haskell stated the he was in favor of the increase in funding, but updating the website is a misuse of resources and the program should use social media websites.  He stated that he is working with a group including the Sierra Club and EPA Region 9 that is developing model franchise agreement language and suggested that donating money to this group may be a better use of funds than developing franchise agreements as part of the ZW Toolkit.
6. Adjourn. – The Chair suggested that the Task Force will not have enough material to discuss for a full LTF Meeting in July.  The LTF decided that a subcommittee meeting would be held at the regular meeting time in July followed by a formal meeting in August.  Next meeting scheduled for August 4, 2010 at 8:30am.
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